PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 6th August 2009 in the Village Hall

Notice of Parish Clerk retirement

The Chairman announced that the Parish Clerk had given notice that she wishes to retire in 2010.   The post will be formally advertised at the end of 2009, but if anyone is interested, Anita will be happy to let you know what is involved in the job.   Contact details below.

Matters arising from previous meetings

No response received to the  PC request for action by Wiltshire Council on the flooding which occurs regularly outside Richmond Farm on Brickworth Road.   Clerk to write to the Service Director at Wiltshire Council.

The PC had asked three contractors for quotes to repair the bus shelter roof;  only one received so Clerk to chase this.

Bus stop pole on triangle opposite the shop still not working.   This has been reported some time ago;  Clerk to chase with Real Time Passenger Information display contractors.

Proposed new community building

Preliminary reports on bat and newt surveys show that there will not be a problem with either bats or newts.   The planning applications for the new community building and the redevelopment of the old village hall site will be reactivated soon.   A meeting of the Project Group will be called to discuss the way forward.

Affordable Houses Project

The houses will be advertised one by one from August 2009 onwards.   Anyone interested should be registered both with Wiltshire Rural Housing Association and Homes For Wiltshire.   You need to apply for each house separately.   Queries to WRHA  01380 850916 (Gill@wrha.co.uk)

Wiltshire Council Core Strategy

The South Wiltshire Core Strategy Proposed Submission Document has been published for consultation from 10th August until 30th September.   A notice about what this means can be found elsewhere in Steeple & Street and on the noticeboards and website.   The PC will be discussing their response at the next meeting on 17th September 2009.

Application for Caravan atTricky’s Paddock

A reminder that the appeal on the first planning application is to be held on Wednesday, 26th August in the village hall at 10 am.

The PC wish to condemn the erection of signs on Brickworth Road saying “No caravans here” (32 have so far been put up and removed by the applicant) and also the damage done at the site, 

including sprinkling of nails on the access track.   This is a matter for the police; the PC do not 

know who is doing this and in no way support such actions.

South Wiltshire Area Board

Trevor King, the PC rep, gave a report on the first meeting of the Area Board.   Richard Britton, our local member of Wiltshire Council, is the chairman of the SW Area Board;  he explained that the purpose of the area boards is to see what benefits can be gained by linking parish councils, the police, other authorities and voluntary bodies.   He stated that everyone is affected by speeding and that this is being taken up as one of the priority projects.   He stated that there are funds for community projects.   Anyone is welcome to attend the Area Board meetings;  next meeting is 15th September 2009 at 7 pm in Trafalgar School, Downton.   This is a special meeting when details of the Core Strategy will be presented;  members of the public are encouraged to attend.

New Forest requests sites for development

A letter has been received from the New Forest National Park Authority on Housing Land Availability Assessment Update.   They are requesting sites for development in the National Park.   The PC are not aware of any sites available in the National Park area of Whiteparish.

Next Meeting

Villagers are welcome to attend the next meeting which will be at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 17th September 2009 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.

Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, 
Tel. 884646


The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG.

E-mail davidboakes416@btinternet.com








